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1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Chris Sabinsky, Trupti Patel, Ursula Sossalla – Iredale, Mike Kelly, Mrs Mary Cherry and Christine Lunn. 

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED: THAT  the minutes of the Community Committee meetings, held on 20th September and 18th October, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING ACTION SHEET
· Minute - 41(a) Land at corner of Clarence Road/Station Road

Trupti Patel reported that, a request had been made for the shrubs and hedges be cut back, in order to allow more space for people to access the footpath.
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

· Minute - 41 (d) Princes Park Highbury Avenue

Gale Blackburn submitted a proposal to the Committee concerning the security and safe use of George Thomas play area. The proposal outlined; (a) the installation of solar panel lights which were to be dimmed at 8.00 p.m. and turned until approximately 12.00 p.m., (b) that signs were to be installed stating that the play area closed at 8.00 p.m. during winter months and 9.00 p.m. during summer months, (c) self closing gates were to be installed and (d) security of fencing and hedging was to be checked and made secure in the areas surrounding the play area.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.  
· Minute - 41 (f) Fairhills Road Traffic Signals

Trupti Patel submitted an update of the work regarding the above minute, stating that work had started on Fairhills Road Traffic Signals.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
4.
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL

The Budget Sub Group submitted (a) recommendations arising from the meeting held on 30th October, 2007, and (b) Financial Position Statement as at 9th October, 2007. 
Councillor Hunt explained as to why the application requesting “Off Road Biking Blue Signs”, had been refused. The reason being that there was no match funding available for these.

The Committee was informed that overall expenditure was on budget and the group should be able to consider applications until May 2008.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (a) Salfordian Trust, (b) JABBA Promotions, (c) Salford Ranger Team, and (d) Lucy Winskill Sheltered Housing be endorsed.


(2) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

5.
OPEN FORUM

(a) Irlam Railway Station
Concern was expressed by the Friends of Irlam Station group, who felt that Irlam Railway Station lacked certain facilities and services, which had been promised by Salford City Council. Councillor Jones explained that nothing had been formally agreed, yet he understood the issues at the station. It was further explained, that due to the privatisation of railway stations, it was difficult to get these services funded and suggested perhaps it was worth approaching the Passenger Transport Authority, National Rail and Northern Rail as sources of funding. 
In relation to this matter, an email was distributed from Steve Magner, (Partnership Development Officer for GMPTE) stating (a) that an £80,000 lighting upgrade project with Northern and Network Rail had been agreed, (b) Napiers had obtained the land on the Warrington bound side and were considering options for its future use, and (c) new seating has been secured for both platforms, with further specific details to be confirmed.

RESOLVED: THAT the information and comments be noted.


(b) Bus Shelters
The provision of bus shelters in the area was discussed. Some residents felt that access to Bus Shelters could be improved and the condition of existing ones. The response to this discussion was that (i) Members agreed with and acknowledged the problems associated with the current state of bus shelters and (ii) highlighted a need to press for work to be done in this area. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information and comments be noted. 

(c) Liverpool Road
Concern was expressed in relation to the general image of Irlam, focusing specifically on the derelict shops and properties on Liverpool Road. Members asked if it would be possible to improve the image and look of the area. Councillors explained that a number of the mentioned properties were not owned by the Council and although legislation existed to enforce owners to bring their properties up to a required standard, this was a lengthy process. It was pointed out that (a) funding was being sought to ensure developments taking place on Liverpool Road improved the image and (b) that an example of a building on Albert Street, was currently subject to action planning in court by Salford City Council was an attempt to improve the image of the area. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information and comments be noted. 
6. Community Justice
Beryl Shepperd delivered a presentation regarding Community Justice in Salford and her role as a Magistrate. During the presentation specific reference was made to the following:-
· Community Justice in Salford 

· Community Awareness

· Community Engagement

· Problem Solving

· Reparation and Visible Payback

· Local People Getting Involved

Beryl distributed information about how local people could become involved in various schemes relating to community justice. The presentation was well received and other similar projects were mentioned and praised, Members suggested inviting Victim Support to speak at a future meeting.
RESOLVED:  
(1) THAT anybody who wished to become involved in the scheme was advised to contact victim support on 0161 7270240 or admin@victimsupport-gm.co.uk. For an application pack to become a mentor, adult or youth panel member contact 0161 6071900.
(2) THAT the Committee arranges to invite Victim Support to give a presentation at the next month’s meeting. Rachel Bridge will contact Victim Support on the Committees behalf.




(3) THAT the information be noted.

7. Marge and Steel Public Art Feature
Andrea Bushell delivered a presentation to the Committee, providing updates on the public arts project.  Andrea explained that (1) approval had been granted for the designs that have been created in consultation with local people, (2) the artwork would be installed next week (week commencing 19th November, 2007) on the roundabout where Liverpool Road meets the bypass. 
In response to concerns expressed regarding (i) the cost of the project and whether or not the money could have been put to better use and (ii) how traffic may be affected during the installation of the artwork. It was stated that (a) the project is NRF and ICCHS funded rather than the Council and (b) that the artwork would be installed on the roundabout between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. to ensure minimum disruption to traffic.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

8. Older People’s Arts Projects and Community Arts Development Officer
Andrea Bushell provided an update regarding the above on behalf of Nick Thomson. Andrea informed the Committee that (a) the Older People’s Arts Projects had been well received and residents had engaged will with the project, (b) older people had been invited to attend further session, (c) ways of extending the scheme were currently being considered and (d) a Community Arts Development Officer would be recruited in the near future.
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
9. Significant Developments in the Area
The issue of planning details was raised and (a) the need of the Committee to keep informed of planning developments and (b) how residents could access information concerning planning proposals and developments. Committee Members were reminded that planning details can be accessed via the internet. 
10. Information Exchange/Good News
(a) Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee Sub-group – ‘The Parks and Open Spaces Group’ were awarded the national Cleaner and Greener Innovation Award, for their co-ordinated approach to improving parks and other open spaces. The Committee congratulated the group for achieving this award.
(b) The Committee received a thank you letter from Street Scene for recycling services, which had been received well.
(c) The recent Street Scene meeting had been well attended.  Issues identified were pavements, bins, dog fouling and graffiti. It was agreed that photographs be taken and was noted that the Scrutiny Support Team were currently working on these issues. 
(d) The Budget Group informed the Committee that it had been agreed that late applications would not be accepted and reminded Members that applications needed to be received at least 10 days before the meeting.

(e) There would be a community lunch on the 26th November, 2007 at the Children’s Centre, Cadishead between 12.00 p.m. – 2.00 p.m. Everyone was welcome to attend. 

RESOLVED: THAT (1) all community groups be informed of the dates  when the Budget Panel meets and (2) the dates be publicised in the library to increase awareness. 

11. Any Other Business
(a) Enquiries were made in relation the ‘Helping Hands’ organisation, clarification was sought as to whether or not Helping Hands was a charity or a business. The response was that Helping Hands was a non-profit organisation.

(b) Enquiries were made regarding obtaining Christmas Lights for over the festive season. Members were informed that businesses had been approached about contributing Christmas lights but did not  seem interested in  becoming involved. 

(c) The Committee was informed that application forms for Salford Royal Foundation Trust were available.   
RESOLVED: THAT the above information be noted. 
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Thursday 17th January, 2008 at 7.00 p.m. at Irlam Community Centre, Locklands Lane, Irlam. 
